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NEWSLETTER 
 

Term 2: Week 9:   2 ï 6 July 2018 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Room Pohutukawa took part in the Matariki celebrations on Mauao the week before last. We learnt about the 
different springs on the Mauao and how early Maori utilised their different properties as well as the natural 

environment. We gave an impromptu performance of Utaina before learning about the harmful effects of plastics in 
the ocean. Although the beach looked relatively clean, we all found many examples of plastic waste hidden among 

the debris at high tide. 
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MATARIKI AT MATAHUI SCHOOL 
 
Yesterday, Matahui School celebrated a significant and important event in the Maori 
calendar ð Matariki, (which literally means òthe eyes of godó (mata ariki) or òlittle eyesó 
(matariki), the name given to the cluster of stars also known as the Pleiades. It rises in mid-
winter and for many Mńori, it signals the beginning of a new year.  
 
A special feature and ancient tradition associated with Matariki celebrations has been the 
flying of kites which were seen as a direct connection between heaven and earth as they 
flutter close to the stars. 
 
So, kite flying was an integral part of our day. With the guidance of òKite manó John 
Russell and his òapprenticeó John Anderson and the support of the staff and parents, 
Lynley, Dave, Martin, Shirley, Min, Christine Paris, Sarah Cooper and Helen, the students 
created and made delightful small kites that they were able to fly in the sun after lunch. 
Tawhirimatea provided gentle gusts of wind, enough so that the kites did reach toward the 
stars. 
 
Prior to flying the kites Gina and Aunty Rose did an incredible job of preparing our 
community kai which we were able to share. The table of food was a work of culinary art. A 
treat for the eyes and the tummy. Awesome. 
 
We plan to plant seven kowhai trees in a grove to represent the Matariki stars. Moreover, 
they will stand as a symbolic reference to the students. They, like the trees draw spiritual 
and personal nourishment from standing as the tangata whenua of Matahui School. Seven 
rocks will be placed amidst the grove to symbolise the strength, resilience and physical 
connection we have to Matahui School.  Within this grove we will also òplantó the New 
Yearõs wishes many of the students drafted as part of the celebration. 
 
Our thanks to everyone who helped make this day so special ð our kite helpers, our cooks 
and bakers, the staff and the students who all embraced the significance of this day. 
 
Ka kaha 
 
Max 
 
https://teara.govt.nz/en/matariki-maori-new-year 
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TERM 2, 2018:   Dates for your Diary 
Saturday 30 June:  Matahui Open Day ð 9 am to 12 pm 
Monday 2 July:  Report follow up ð parent meeting (optional) 
Tuesday 3 July:  Matahui Open Day ð 9 am to 12.30 pm 
Tuesday 3 July:  Report follow up ð parent meeting (optional) 
Friday 6 July:  End of Term 2 

 

 
 
 
 

HEALTH AND SAFETY SPOTLIGHT 
OF THE MONTH  

 
      

If parents are coming into the school to help for extended periods of time, 
please sign in first in the Visitors Book, located at the school office. 
In the event that we have need to evacuate the buildings or the playground 
we need to know that we have visitors in the school.  Many thanks 
 
 

ASSEMBLIES ð TERM 1  (11 WEEKS).  Start time ð 2.30 pm 
WK 8:  Friday 29 June: Mrs Croskery (KOWHAI) ð Courage ð 
Class Presentation 
WK 9:  Friday 6 July:   Mr Evans (KAURI) ð Co-operation ð Class 
Presentation 
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CITIZENSHIP AWARD  

 
Week 7, Term 2, 2018 ð Asha Russell was awarded the Certificate 
for Forgiveness.  Well done Asha. 
 

Week 8, Term 2, 2018 ð Elle Hutchinson was awarded the 
Certificate for Courage.  Well done Elle. 
 
Detailed below are the recipients of school awards for Week 7 in 
Term 2.   Congratulations to George, Cameron, Darcy, Lily, Polly, 
Henrietta, Grace and Leo. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

117 Matahui Road, R.D.4, Katikati. 3181  Phone 07 552-0655 

Email: office@matahui.school.nz Website: www.matahui.school.nz 

 

 
GARDENING WORKING BEE  
 

We will be having a gardening working bee on Saturday the 14th 
of July - 10:00am start for those who are around.  Look forward 
seeing you then! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
LEARN TO PLAY THE VIOLIN AT MATAHUI SCHOOL  
Hi, my name is Cherrie Leefe and I am a very experienced violin 
teacher who can teach Suzuki or traditional violin method. I can 
offer individual lessons @$25 per a 30 minute lesson or learning in 
a small group @$15 for a 30 minute lesson. 
Playing the violin is so rewarding, as it provides many opportunities for students to 
engage in school music groups and other social music making activities. 
Please contact me from my details below if you are interested in lessons for your 
child.  
Cherrie Leefe  0212158196 or 07 5780796      cjleefe@hotmail.com 
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Missing! 
Phoenix, in Year 1, has misplaced his fleece jacket.  It is labelled with his 
name and is a size 7.  Could all families please double check they have not 
got this item of clothing at home by mistake. If found, please return to the 
school office.  Many thanks for your co-operation. 
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COLLECT THE CAPS ï FOR 
MATAHUI SCHOOL 
Students will be able to collect 
and deposit bottle caps from the 
following eligible milk bottles; 2L 
and 1L Anchor fresh white milk, 
this includes 2L and 1L Blue, Lite, 

Trim, Calci+, Protein+, Silver Top, Zero Lacto Blue, Zero Lacto Trim, 
Organic Blue, and Organic Trim.   

Although our registration pack has not 
arrived yet, please start collecting now.  
We have a temporary box in the school 
office for caps to go in!  We would be 
grateful if you could please wash the 
caps before depositing at the school!  
Many thanks. 

The promotion will run from the 11th of 
June till the 6th August. The first prize 
draw is on the 9th July, so be sure to have 

submitted some bottle caps by then to be in to win! 
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If you would like to contribute with maintenance and school projects please 

let us know.  We have a variety of tasks on the go and parent participation is 

welcomed if you would like to get involved.  
 

LIBRARY:  We need help with: 

- Maintenance of books/covers 

- Coding 

- Library tidy   

The library care is co-ordinated by Sam Ogden, please text or email. 

 
MAINTENANCE:  We need help with: 

- Ground Maintenance - Weeding and Pruning 

- Weed removal and disposal following clean ups. 

- Painting ï we are in the prep stage of windowsills in the Hub ï Sanders Wanted! 

 

GARDEN PLANTS:  
If you have any plants that you would like to donate, we are looking for: 

- Natives 

- Herbs and Veges  

- Flower varieties   

 

HEALTH & SAFETY:  Please note that all volunteers to school works must adhere 

to the Matahui School Health and Safety policy, a copy of which is on the notice board. 

Prior to works this will be required to be read and signed. 

 

Working Bees will be run from time to time with notices emailed and/or included in the 

weekly school newsletter.   There is also the option to contribute at a time that suits 

you, just give Gina a call or email to discuss your interest and the works on the go as 

this will be ever changing!  
 

CONTACT:  
 

Gina OôBrien - 021 708 602   Email riverstone.katikati@gmail.com 

Sam Ogden   - 027 519 776       Email netprobop@xtra.co.nz 

 

mailto:riverstone.katikati@gmail.com
mailto:netprobop@xtra.co.nz
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COMMUNITY MEETING 25 JUNE 2018  
Many thanks to all who attended the Community Meeting on Monday evening, and to Sam who 
arranged some awesomely delicious cheese platters to accompany the wine. 
Topics covered were: 

- The premiere showing of òThe Wrath of Trishé and how to avoid itó powtoon 

animation, explaining about the schoolõs different bank accounts that you should use for 

paying (a) fees, bus levy & voluntary donation; (b) school trips and camps; and (c) parent-

led fundraising such as the ball.  For those that missed it, details will be in the newsletter 

and (hopefully) a link to the powtoon animation on the website; 

- An update on the Marketing teamõs progress, with Sharlene having co-ordinated 

submissions to several local publications. If youõre in the circulation area for the 

Omokoroa Omelette or the Lizard, please let us know what you think!  

- The launch of the schoolõs Give-A-Little page, developed by Darren. This is targeted at 

alumni and intended to fund scholarships to assist current families; and 

- An in-depth discussion on the merits of Ginaõs favourite cheese and the different wines 

on offer, along with a more general sharing of ideas. 

Please take note!!  Further information will be circulated about payments into the 
correct bank accounts, prior to next due date for fees of 20 July. Also, the Marketing 
team is looking to refresh the testimonials that are currently used on the website and in 
the schoolõs marketing materials. Look out!!!... more to follow on this! 
Hereõs what the community group thought of the meeting: 

 
 

 

 


